
C3 Board Meeting Minutes

9/27/12

Attendees:

Chuck Friedbauer

Henry Whitney

Guy Grindberg

Dan Pierre

Michelle Snyder

Deb Mau

Sue Statsick

Treasurer’s Report

Deb and Chuck met with Larry Attenson, an accountant.  Larry believes that he could set up C3’s financials with much greater detail and accuracy.  He will contact Deb with a fee for his services.

The board approved the financial minutes.

Bylaws

Deb recommended the Board have Mike Broback, C3’s attorney, look over the updated  bylaws.  The new bylaws were discussed.  Michelle suggested that C3 increase the number of possible board members from 7 to 13.  Chuck recommended C3 add two more voting board members: Volunteer Coordinator and Boy’s Youth Director.   Qualities for potential board members were discussed.  It was decided that C3 would look for individuals that are:

Passionate about player development

Organized

Dependable

Committed to C3’s mission

Several people having these qualities were discussed.

The C3 board approved the updated bylaws as discussed, pending attorney review.  Once reviewed, the new bylaws will posted on C3’s web site. 

Guy recommended developing two calendars for C3’s web site as a kind of “warehouse” for information.  The first would be C3’s master calendar, showing all important dates for C3 lacrosse.  The second calendar would a “master calendar” that would show lacrosse opportunities (camps, clinics, elite team tryouts, etc) from the youth lacrosse community.  

Special Orders

US lacrosse Coaches Clinic:  this Level 1 and Level 2 coaches clinic will be conducted at Chanhassen High School on October 21 and 22.  Chuck will post information on the website for any interested coaches. 

Homegrown Lakes League:  teams are being formed for both 5/6 and 7/8 boys.  The league will run from November through December.  Henry will open registration and Chuck will send out an email for anyone interested.  Chuck will contact Homegrown to inform them we’re trying field teams.

New Business
Meeting Minutes Policy:

Sue does C3’s meeting minutes

Sue emails minutes to Board members and makes corrections/clarifications

Board approves minutes

Sue posts the minutes on the website

Hard copy of minutes goes in the file, filed in C3’s office

Copy of minutes is kept on a flash drive, also in the file

Uniforms

Guy presented several mock-ups of uniforms for summer 2013.  He will continue to develop ideas for uniforms.

Equipment

Both Guy and Dan presented ideas for fencing for Chan HS’s upper turf.  Chuck will present these ideas to high school AD Ungar.  Chuck plans to meet with the high school AD’s hopefully before Thanksgiving.

The next C3 Board meeting will be October 18 at 7:00 pm

